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Questions and Answers  

STATE SUPPLEMENTAL REBATE/ PREFERRED DRUG LIST (PDL) 
RFP # 305PUR-DHHRFP-PHARMACYPDL-MVA 

Proposal Due Date/Time: May 24, 2012 
4:00 P.M. CDT 

 

1. RFP Sections II.A.3.7, page 13 and II.B.2.3, page 19 

Question: The RFP requests that the Contractor assist the Department in developing the 

P&T Committee minutes following the meeting.  This activity is not limited to record 

keeping during the meeting and assistance in writing the minutes 30 days or more after the 

meeting.  Is it the State’s expectation that the minutes will be compiled at the same level of 

detail as the currently available minutes? 

Response:  Yes, the State’s expectation is that the minutes will be compiled at the same 

level of detail as currently.  

2. RFP Section II.A.3.4.5, page 17 

Question: Federal Rebate services are not part of the current contract; these services will not 

be provided until the MMIS contract goes live in 2014.  Can the State provide clarification as 

to what is expected in relation to Federal Rebate services for the SR/PDL program?  Also, 

please provide a definition of “CCN.” 

Response:  In RFP Section II.A.3.4.5 in regards to Federal rebate, the section indicates the 

supplemental rebate submissions should be coordinated with the submission of the Federal 

rebates.  Contractor will provide the necessary documentation to the Department to 

support the supplemental rebate billings along with amounts to submit to the 

manufacturers at the NDC level in a format as specified by the Department and the rebate 

agreements. The phrase „unless covered by a CCN‟ was erroneously included in this 

section.  The sentence should read:   “Coordinating the supplemental rebate submission 

with submission of traditional Federal rebates.” 

 

3. RFP Section II.B.2.3.4, page 20 

Question: The RFP requires the Contractor to track the effective dates of all Supplemental 

Rebate agreements and provide the Department with a Monthly Supplemental Rebate 

Agreement report.This information is currently provided by the Contractor in the Monthly 

Contract Status report required in RFP Section II.B.2.3.1.  Is the Monthly Contract Status 

Report different than the Monthly Supplemental Rebate Report? 

 

Response:  The Monthly Supplemental Rebate Program and the Monthly Contract Status 

Report are the same 

 

 

 



4. Are specialty drugs allowed to participate in the Supplemental Rebate process? 

 

Response: This question is not relevant to the RFP. 

 

5. Will the state accept a Supplemental Rebate for an FDA approved drug that is covered 

under the medical benefit? 

 

Response: This question is not relevant to the RFP. 

 

6. If so, can the Supplemental Rebate offer directly cover home infusion services?  In 

other words, through this process, could the cost of home infusion services be covered 

by the company (Dyax) as the Supplemental Rebate?  The patient could still seek 

treatment in an Emergency Room or at the provider’s office. 

 

Response: This question is not relevant to the RFP. 

 

7. What are the current treatment options for Louisiana Medicaid patients with 

Hereditary Angioedema (HAE)? 

 

Response: This question is not relevant to the RFP. 

 


